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May 16, 2022

Dear Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

We at Santa Barbara County Action Network urge you to support what is called
“extension” of the Santa Maria River trail, but really should be called “completion”
of the trail since it was envisioned to run the length of the levee from Santa Maria
to Guadalupe more than 30 years ago.

When the current segment of the trail was built, the longer segment extending to
Guadalupe was left out because farmers objected to it.

That was unfortunate as it cut off the City of Guadalupe and its residents from this
vital recreational trail that residents of Santa Maria were able to enjoy. It also kept
Santa Maria residents from being able to enjoy the full expanse of the levee and to
connect with the community of Guadalupe through a wonderful, safe, scenic route,
something which is sorely lacking in North County.

It’s time to right this wrong. It’s time to complete the river levee trail from Santa
Maria to Guadalupe.

Completing the levee trail will provide residents of and visitors to the Santa Maria
Valley with local access to natural areas. It will provide access to the beach for
pedestrians and bicyclists on a path which is free of cars — something currently
unavailable to North County residents.

Access to nature is an environmental justice issue, with lower income communities
and communities of color often having access to fewer parks, beaches, and trails.
Throughout the pandemic, many have come to realize the mental health and
developmental benefits for children and adults alike that spending time in nature
provides, especially after two years of mostly staying indoors.

Completing this trail would be a great step towards equity in Santa Maria and
Guadalupe.

We urge you to complete the trail.
Sincerely,

AL

Ken Hough
Executive Director



